
Christmas spirit 
December has been a great month of coming together for Be 
Empowered Farm Futures(BEFF). Helping decorate and contributing to 
Made Forever’s Christmas party was a real team building exercise for 
everyone involved. The party was well attended and had a great 
atmosphere. A fabulous way to get into the Christmas spirit.  

December is a very important month for us in terms of planning for the 
year ahead. Our team have been working together to pull lots of ideas 
together to form a plan for the coming year.  It’s going to be a busy 
one!  The most important task is to schedule what’s going to be 
planted, when and where.  Just as important is deciding what activities 
we will be offering to our co-workers. We will take feedback 
throughout the year and our plans will develop accordingly.  

Exciting new things 
COME AND JOIN OUR GROW FOREVER COMMUNITY ORCHARD! 
Starting Tuesday January 15th . Our new gardening club is open to 
anyone who would like to come along and learn some new gardening 
skills, or just to lend a welcome helping hand. It will be running 
Tuesdays to Thursdays 10-2pm at Kingsmeadow@Made4Ever, Fisher 
Road, Kingswood, Bristol, BS15 4RQ. We would love to see new faces, 
so come along meet the 
team and get involved.

Be Empowered Farm 
Futures

 NEWSLETTER - 20 DECEMBER 2018

In a polytunnel 

Things to sow: 
Coriander. 

Things to 
harvest:  
Beetroot, 

cabbage, carrots, 
cauliflower, 

celeriac, celery, 
chard, coriander, 
daikon, French 
beans, fennel, 

kohlrabi, lettuce, 
pak choi, peppers, 

potatoes, 
radishes, rocket, 
spinach, spring 
onions, turnips. 

3rd December 

DISABILITY DAY  

“There is no greater 
disability in society, 
than the inability to 

see a person as 
more.” 


